Salford City Council - Record of Decision

I Councillor Peter Connor ,

 Lead Member for Housing,

in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraph F6 (a) and J (a) (i), of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby approve
(a) the erection of 2m high fencing to the rears of the following blocks and 1.2m high fencing at their fronts:-

Area 1, Sarah Street and Florence Street, 


Area 2, Florence Street, 




Area 3, Athol Street and Andover Street, 


Area 4, Worsley Road and  Cook Street 


Area 5, Lavinia and Egerton Street, 



Area 6, Bridgewater Street, 




Area 7, Bridgewater St, and Langholme Place, 


(b) the upgrading of the street lighting in the following areas:-

Moor Street






Atherton Street





Andover Street





Winifred Street





Miller Street






Cook Street






Rear 32 to 54 Athol Street




Rear 56 to 76 Athol Street




South King Street





Rear 49  to 61 Worsley Road




Bridgewater Street





Langholme Place







The reasons are that the proposed area within is a “Burglary hotspot” with a burglary rate more than 4 times the average for Salford. It is also within the boundaries of the Safer Stronger Communities Fund. By erecting fencing around the blocks of flats in the area, and also upgrading street lighting, will to reduce the opportunities for crime by providing a more secure area, and improve the natural surveillance. 


Options considered and rejected were take no action.

Assessment of Risk Low – a similar scheme carried out in Eccles in 2004 showed reductions in Burglaries by 75%. Schemes will only be carried out where full consultations have been carried out with all residents and interested parties.

The source of funding is £126,596 from the Burglary Reduction’s Allocation for 2006/7, and £63,800 from funding secured from the Safer Stronger Communities Fund.

Legal Advice obtained yes.

Financial Advice obtained yes.

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.

Home Office Research Study 251 – Effects of improved street lighting on crime: a systematic review. Available for public inspection

Lead Member Report “Burglary Reduction Alley Gating Programme for 2006/7”


Contact Officer: Victoria Ryan 


Tel No 603 4260

	*
This decision is not subject to consideration by another Lead Member/Director
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Environment, Housing and Planning Scrutiny Committee.
	


Signed:  Councillor Peter Connor
Dated:  Thursday, 7 September, 2006

Lead Member

FOR COMMITTEE SERVICES USE ONLY

*
This decision was published on 7th September, 2006.
*
This decision will come in force on 15th September,2006 unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

.

